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Principal's Report 

 

I was very proud to accompany our captains, Ayalla and Edward, as they represented our school at the 

2023 National Servicemen’s Commemoration service this past Sunday.  In addition to our captains laying 

a wreath, Ayalla recited the National Servicemen’s Ode.   

  

Student Council Representatives 

Each semester, two students from classes in Stages 1 to 3 are elected to represent their class on the 

Student Representative Council.  Kindergarten students are elected to represent their class in the 

second half of the year.  The K-2 SRC representatives for Semester 1 2023 were presented with their 

badges last week.  The SRC representatives in Years 3 – 6 were announced at yesterday’s assembly and 

they will receive their badges once they have arrived.  Congratulations go to the following 

representatives who will be involved in their first meeting this week:  

 

K/1G      Rylee and Grace 

1C           Hamish and Ciara 



1/2W     Alex and Maddie-May 

2C           Freddy and Indie 

2L            Pheonix and Mischa 

3/4C       Alfred and Taylor-Paige 

3/4H      Richard and Zhiyan 

3/4J        Milad and Lilah 

3/4M     Lachlan and Edden           

3/4S       Lachlan and Susannah     

5/6K       Bobby and Hayley 

5/6R       Hamish and Zoey 

5/6S       Beau and Amelia 

5/6T       Amjad and Aadabjit 

  

COVID and Tummy Bugs 

In the past two weeks, we have had several members of Stages 1 and 2 classes contract COVID-19, with 

many others displaying symptoms or being close contacts.  Students, staff and parents who experience 

even the mildest of symptoms are reminded not attend school.  To limit the spread of the virus it is vital 

that students who display any symptoms are sent home.  We appreciate the prompt response of 

parents and carers when contacted and are thankful that families are keeping children home who are 

not well, testing and isolating where positive and symptomatic.  

  

The correct use of rapid antigen tests allows families to identify cases and ensure that positive cases do 

not attend school.  If you or your child has symptoms and returns a negative RAT they will still need to 

stay home until no longer displaying symptoms.  Please contact the school if you require more rapid 

antigen tests. 

  

This week we have also had several students present with tummy bugs.  As this is a COVID-19 symptom 

it is advised to test for COVID-19 and remember that students should not return to school until 24 hours 

after the symptoms subside.   

  

School Photos 



Class photos have returned to group photos this year, so some students may not appear if they were 

absent.  Students who were absent on their photo day will have the opportunity to have individual 

photos taken over the next two or three weeks.   

  

Take care, 

  

Deborah Nay 

 



 

 



 



 



 

P&C News 

 

Welcome to returning families, and an extra special welcome to all our new families. The P&C has a busy 

year of events planned for 2023, but we need lots of help to get them off the ground. Our Annual 

General Meeting is on 1 March. Please come along - it's a great way to meet other parents and get 

involved in our wonderful school. 



School Calendar 

 

16 Feb             PSSA Swimming 

20 Feb             PSSA District Tennis Trials 

22 Feb            Vision Screening ES1 Students 

24 Feb            Toasted Sandwich Meal Deal 

27 Feb            Sydney Academy of Chess Regional Final at ASC 

1 Mar              P&C Welcome Picnic and AGM 

 

Class News from 2C and Mrs Clarke 

2C have had a fabulous start to the year, we are settled into routines and are shooting for the stars. We 

have been learning about phonemes and graphemes and how they are connected and can be different. 

In English we have been learning about ‘context’ and how our lifestyle and environment helps shape 

different meanings as a reader. We loved the book ‘Our Island’ and learnt a lot of new vocabulary. We 

are enjoying the night journey around Australia with our current book ‘Under the Southern Cross’. 

2C have enjoyed using the laptops to explore the features of a Word document and have been excited 

by the clever things they can do to change their work. In maths we have been identifying and sorting 

shapes and learning about vertices and isosceles triangles. We have also been looking at place value of 

numbers and clever addition strategies. 



Thank you from Mrs Clarke and the superstars in 2C 

 

 

 

 

Class News from 5/6T and Mr Townsend 

5/6T News We've had a busy and exciting start to the year with students taking on leadership positions, 

getting involved in sporting events and starting their in-class school work. We have been working on 



improving our introductions to narrative by learning how to write a 'sizzling start'. We can't wait to read 

the student's engaging introductions and see how they implement these writing techniques as the term 

progresses. In Science, students have had the chance to experiment with electrical circuits, making small 

motors and light Bulbs come to life with the use of various materials that conduct electricity. Later this 

term students will have the chance to construct a circuit that becomes part of their magical cupboard 

that makes items come to life. Congratulations to all those students already engaging themselves in the 

extra opportunities provided by the school. We'd like to encourage all students to listen for further 

opportunities in sport, creative arts and academics. You just never know, you might find something that 

becomes a great passion. 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



Stage 2 and 3 Assembly 

 

Week 4 Class award recipients 

3/4C     Alfred, Taylor-Paige, Arwen and Hatem 

3/4J     Milad, Seini, Alice and Cohen 

3/4M   Harold, Errin, Edden and Makenzie 

3/4S     Spencer, Yarran, Luka and Phoebe 

3/4H     Brayden, Alana, Zhiyan and Yilarrah 



5/6K     Hannah, Shay, Edie and Seth 

5/6T     Jared, Hansali, Liam and Audrey 

5/6S     Imogen, Amelia, Hayden and Mackenzie 

5/6R     Jaylan, Joni, Zoey and Alexander 

 

Work of the week  

3/4C     Lucy 

3/4J     Rose 

3/4M   Mabel 

3/4S     Lotem 

3/4H     Yethumi 

5/6K     Lyla 

5/6T     Minh 

5/6S     Imogen 

5/6R    Ayalla, Rebecca, Ethan and Ben 

 

Stage 2 and 3 SRC representatives for Semester 1 

3/4C       Alfred and Taylor-Paige 

3/4H      Richard and Zhiyan 

3/4J        Milad and Lilah 

3/4M     Lachlan and Edden           

3/4S       Lachlan and Susannah     

5/6K       Bobby and Hayley 

5/6R       Hamish and Zoey 

5/6S       Beau and Amelia 

5/6T       Amjad and Aadabjit 



 

 



 

Mrs Ridleys Word of the week 

 

Paresthesia (par-uhs-thee-zhuh) 

 

Noun: an abnormal sensation, as prickling, itching, etc 

 

Origin: Paresthesia, “an abnormal sensation,” comes from New Latin, a revived variety of Latin used in 

scientific literature 



Rugby League Clinic 

 

Students from Kindergarten to year 6 will participate in a Rugby League Clinic over the next 6 weeks. The 

NRL Sporting Schools program is designed to teach students the basic skills and concepts of rugby league 

in a non-contact, safe environment. Lessons have been developed to include action packed game-based 

activities that build on fundamental movement skills, are fun and engaging, while promoting the 

benefits of being physically active and enjoying learning new skills with classmates and friends. 

Developed in partnership with Dr Greg Forrest from the University of Wollongong, this program is 

underpinned by an innovative games and sports teaching approach in a non-contact, safe environment. 

The program aims to improve students game sense and focuses on further development of fundamental 

movement skills, teamwork while being inclusive, safe, and fun. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Community Notice Board  

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 



 

Contact Us 

 

 

Armidale City Public School 



Address- 142-152 Faulkner St, Armidale NSW 2350 

Phone- 02 6772 3420 

Email- armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax- 02 67712262 

Visit us on the web at www.armidalec-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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